11/15/23,4:31 PM Mail - Seana Wagner - Outlook

FW: Mayacamas Countywide Benefit Charter Petition

Barbara Nemko <BNemko@napacoe.org>
Mon 11/13/2023 10:24 AM
To:Seana Wagner <swagner@napacoe.org>

From: Napa Foundation for Options in Education <info@napaoptionsforeducation.org>
Sent: Wednesday, October 25, 2023 10:30 PM

To: Barbara Nemko <BNemko@napacoe.org>

Cc: Janna Waldinger <jwaldinger@napacoe.org>

Subject: Mayacamas Countywide Benefit Charter Petition

Dear Dr. Nemko:

This evening the Foundation Board voted unanimously to withdraw the current Countywide Benefit

Charter Petition from NCOE's consideration. Given the issues voiced by the NCOE Board, and the
Foundation's decision not to pursue a partnership with Pacific Union College, the Petition as drafted
could no longer meet its intended purpose.

We continue to believe in the mission and vision of a charter school to benefit all students in Napa
County, and are going to take some time to regroup. In the interim, please thank the members of the
NCOE Board for their consideration, and the members of the NCOE staff for their hard work and
dedication to their craft.

We appreciate everything you've done for our school. Kind Regards,

Jolene, Lauren and the Foundation Board
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